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Given the planned closure of Humboldt Bay Power Plant fossil fuel units 1 and 2, the parties have met
on several occasions to discuss the impact to employees. As previously agreed, employees were given
their Section 206.1 notification in OCtober 2009. The Company proposes, pursuant to Section 206.12 of
the Physical Labor Agreement, the following.

In Mayor June 2010, the Company will offer voluntary severance to all regular employees assigned to
HBPP units 1 & 2. Employees will be given 14 calendar days to indicate on the Employee Election form
their desire to accept Section 206.7 layoff with severance following the closure of the plant.

Following the voluntary severance offer period, employees who do not wish to sever will be given their
options in accordance with Title 206 of the Physical Agreement and Letter Agreement 99-72.

The parties previously agreed in Letter Agreement R1-10-09 that employees who will be laid off following
the closure of the plant will be allowed to use the balance of their vacation and will be severed once their
vacation is exhausted.

Once the plant is no longer operational, there will be a need for some employees to work on final
draining and layup of systems and components prior to dismantlement. At management's discretion,
regular employees who have accepted or been assigned layoff may be required to continue working
post-operation. Regular employees will be given an opportunity to volunteer for this work prior to the use
of Hiring Hall employees. In any event, management may continue to use Hiring Hall employees post-
operation.
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If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided and
return one executed copy of this letter to the Company.
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